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In light of recent social media posts from Board Member Daniel Leonard, it is important for me to express that neither 

I nor this school district support or condone the content and spirit of these messages and the opinions they reflect. It is 

equally important for me to remind our community what our school district stands for. One need look no further than 

our mission and vision to understand that we value the respect and dignity of every single person we serve and employ; 

that we work tirelessly to ensure the safety of our students and staff—not only their physical safety, but their social and 

emotional well-being within a welcoming and nurturing environment; and that we embrace the diversity of our student 

body and firmly believe that such diversity is a critical mechanism for teaching and learning the enduring virtues of 

respect, tolerance, and love for one another. It is my sworn duty and distinct honor to uphold that mission and vision. 

Rest assured that, despite the recent attention given to these unfortunate messages, I will continue to ensure that Toms 

River Regional Schools embodies strong character, integrity, and the best that public education has to offer.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

David M. Healy 

Superintendent of Schools  

https://www.trschools.com/Administration/

